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The New Laboratory Construction: 141 days until we move into the new lab.  

       Side Entrance to the New Laboratory    Serology Lab as Seen from the Mezzanine 

Cattle Egret  

House Finch Male  

 Walls Forming the Corridors Going up Quickly  

      Shipping Poultry Specimens to the Laboratory by Len Chappell 
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Tours and Visitors:  

 Fourth Year Student from the Tuskegee University  School of Veterinarian Medicine Visits GPLN: On 

February 27, Kaylyn Infante was given a overview of the lab’s role in the Georgia Poultry Industry and 

was trained in field  sample collections. GPLN is very glad to be a part of Kaylyn’s USDA internship. .  

 Guatemala Biologist Interns Through the GPLN: February  10—23, GPLN hosted Gabriela Villanueva, 

who works for a commercial layer company,  Gaby 

trained in many departments but her main goal was 

to learn about Salmonella. The GPLN Bacteriology 

Department plates approximately 2500 samples 

per month, so it was an excellent opportunity for 

Gaby to gain “hands on” Salmonella training. 

Gabriel has never experienced snow if her home 

country and had that chance during the February 

snow storm! 

 

 GPLN Intern Receives Award: Jimma Blackwell, 

our recent intern from University of North Georgia 

(University of North Georgia) received a grant from the college to do research with us.  The grant in-

cluded a stipend for her and supplied some money to purchased supplies.  She was involved with a 

project where we compared several chromogenic plating media for the isolation of Salmonella.  She 

made a poster and participated in the Georgia Undergraduate Research Conference at Columbus 

State University this past weekend. She (the poster) won the Best Poster. Congrats Jimma! 

 

 UGA Student Trains at GPLN:  Rachel Grossman, an UGA student of Poultry Science, Avian Biology, 

trained in all departments of the Oakwood Lab for the month of February. She will continue her in-

ternship training  through March.  

 

GPLN Professional Activities: 
 

 Receiving Department Has New Part time Employee:    On February 

24, Tracy Wagstaffe began her training  as a Receiving technician. Over 

the last week Tracy has met many of our customers and their service 

personnel  and has learned how to receive samples and enter the infor-

mation into the GPLN lab information management system. All the staff 

at the Oakwood Lab is glad to have Tracy as part of our Receiving Dept. 

team. Welcome, Tracy! 

 

GPLN Employee Events: 
 Depopulation Team had a very busy week in February;  The Depopulation 

Team, composed of GPLN and GDA members, had four foam depopulation 

exercises in one week in February due to collapsed poultry houses from the 

snow and ice storms.  The 

Georgia Team conducted 

a training session with the 

South Carolina Depopula-

tion Team in foam de-

population  of a flock in 

that state.  

GPLN/GDA Trains South Carolina 

Foam Depopulation Team  

GPLN Intern Jimma Blackwell  

USDA Intern Kaylyn Infante  

Rachael Grossman  

      New GPLN Employee  

        Tracy Wagstaffe 

               Dr. Gabriel Villanueva  

Foam Depopulation Exercises in Partially Collapsed Chicken House  


